


Unsuccessful applications or poor evidence

It is our experience that unsuccessful applications are commonly submitted with inadequate or poor evidence in the below areas. This list is not exhaustive, detailed information about what you need to submit is highlighted in the CiPs.
The following documents are particularly key to your application:
· Sufficiently recent and personally generated radiology reports covering the breadth of the radiology-specific content of the CCT curriculum (see Annexe A to SSG)
· Evidence of clinical audit activity to demonstrate individual clinical effectiveness and completion of the audit cycle (i.e. re-audit), and/or evidence of quality improvement projects which have led to changes in practice. A list of audits or projects undertaken will not be accorded sufficient weight in an application; you must provide primary evidence of the complete audits or projects
· Evidence of safety, clinical governance and service improvement activity, particularly multidisciplinary team (MDT) meetings and activity, to include examples of cases discussed, reflective activity and minutes of meetings attended, and of other governance activity, such as discrepancy meetings, radiology meetings and similar
· Formal appraisal information, multi-source feedback and patient feedback where available, reflective learning diaries and personal development plans to evidence how you are addressing objectives
· Research-related and evidence-based practice activity
· Evidence of teaching and learner feedback
· Evidence of management activity, such as appraising and assessing others, leading MDTs and similar activity, rota management, chairing meetings, budget management, relevant courses, protocol or pathway development, or examples where you helped address a service problem or new demand
· We recommend that your referees should provide detailed support for your competences across all or most areas and understand the requirements for specialist training in clinical radiology and Specialist Registration in the UK. Your referees should be able to comment on your current employment and/or employment from the last five years



